MEMORANDUM

To:

Planning, Building & Zoning Committee



Chairperson Pam Newton

From:

Steven T. Crivello, P.E., Chief Engineer

Date:

July 29, 2008

Re:

July 8, 2008 Lake County Board Meeting

Neighborhood Petition for House at 26445 W. South Street., Ingleside

On July 8, 2008 during the Lake County Board meeting, Mr. Michael Lojdl spoke regarding a house in Grant Township, Ingleside and also presented a petition trying to stop Mr. Brad Buckley from building a house.  During his speech, Mr. Lojdl stated there were PIN numbers and addresses in the petition.  After review of the petition, it was noted that the addresses of the individuals signing the petition were included but there was no address or PIN number of the house the petition was referring to.  The location of the house was known due to previous meeting(s) between the Engineering and Environmental Services (E&ES) Division and Mr. Lojdl, which occurred prior to Mr. Buckley obtaining a Site Development Permit to build a house.  The house is located at 26445 W. South Street, Ingleside, PIN Number 05-11-400-120.
During the County Board meeting, Mr. Lojdl stated that “the house is built in the 100-year ADID wetland”.   Mr. Lojdl is combining two separate issues (floodplain and wetlands) in the same category in his statement.  There are 100-yr. floodplain and ADID Wetland Ordinance requirements.  

A Site Development Permit (07-147989-S) was issued for the house which met all Unified Development Ordinance (UDO) requirements.  A wetland delineation was performed by Bollinger, Lach & Associates. The wetland limits were depicted on the approved grading plan and it was determined the house was outside of the wetland boundary.  The house met all Ordinance floodplain requirements by elevating the first floor above the flood protection elevation and by using flow thru vents in the crawl space.  (This is allowed by the UDO, WDO and FEMA.)
Our last issue, which was brought up at the County Board meeting by Bonnie Thompson Carter, was that the driveway is in the floodplain.  The driveway will be installed at grade which meets the UDO requirements.

A copy of the approved grading plan has been enclosed which identifies the wetland delineation and floodplain limits.

